STATE OF TEXAS
COUNTIES OF POTTER & RANDALL
CITY OF AMARILLO

MINUTES

On April 11, 2022, the Amarillo City Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety Advisory Committee met at 11:00 a.m.
in Room 275 of the Simms Building for a Regular Meeting.

ATTENDANCE:
NO. MEETINGS HELD NO. MEETINGS
VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT SINCE APPOINTMENT ATTENDED
Tim Ingalls No 45 43
Steve Rogers Yes 36 30
Howard Smith Yes 38 37
Terri Guengerich Yes 14 13
Chris Podzemny Yes 2 2

NON-VOTING MEMBER
Michael Padilla Yes 16 16

City of Amarillo staff members attending were:

Michael Padilla Transportation Superintendent
Michelle Ramirez Recording Secretary, Traffic Field Operations
Courtney White Attorney Il

REGULAR MEETING

Call to Order.
Committee Chairman Rogers called the scheduled regular meeting of the Amarillo City Pedestrian and
Bicycle Safety Advisory Committee to order at 11:04 a.m.

Item 1: Public Forum.
No Public Forum.

ltem 2: Review of Minutes from Last Meeting.

Committee Chairman Rogers asked if there were any changes to make for the approval of the February
14, 2022, minutes. Committee Member Smith made a motion to approve the minutes. Committee
Member Podzemny seconded the motion, and motion carried 4:0.

ITEM 3: Election of Chair and Vice Chair
Chairman Steve Rogers opened the floor for nomination. Howard Smith made a motion to have Rogers
continue to be Chairman. Committee Member Podzemny seconded the motion and motion caried 4:0.



There was an open nomination for Tim Ingalls to continue on as Vice Chairman. Member Podzemny
made the motion. Howard seconded the motion and motion carried 4:0.

ITEM 4: The Committee will discuss or receive reports on the following current matters or projects:

A. Review and discuss Not Just Bike Videos
This will be tabled for the next meeting.

B. Update on Six Pack Outdoors in relation to Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety.
Committee Member Podzemny shared with the committee that he attended two Conferences. There
are different types of grants available for bicycle and pedestrian infrastructure. As they become
available, he will forward information to Michelle to share with the committee. There will be a review
of this at the next meeting.

Item 5: Future agenda items and next meeting date
e Consider and review videos (Tim Ingalls)
¢ Info on how to make Amarillo more walkable
e Review Info sent out on Six Pack Outdoors in relation to Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety
e Acquire Right of Way for future bike trails

Members agreed to schedule the next meeting date on June 13, 2022.

Adjournment:
There being no further business, Committee Chairman Rogers adjourned the meeting at 11:37 a.m. This
meeting was recorded, and all comments are on file with the City Traffic Engineering Department.
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